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Mr Alan Bright 
A/Director 
Metropolitan & Regional Projects South 
Department of Planning & Infrastructure 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
Attention: Caroline Owen  

 

 
Dear Mr Bright 
 
Subject: Section 75W request to modify the approved Concept Plan and Project 
Application for West Keira Development and Wollongong Central 
Redevelopment, Wollongong (MP06_0335 MOD 2 & MP06_0209 MOD 4) 
 
Reference is made to your letter dated 30 April 2012 advising that a modification has 
been lodged for the above project. 
 
The Heritage Branch notes that proposal involves modifications to the approved 
customer vehicle access into the West Keira redevelopment from Richardson Lane to 
a new access point off Market Street, Wollongong.  
 
The modifications are unlikely to affect the heritage outcomes arising from the 
development and therefore, the Heritage Branch has no objection to the modifications. 
 
The Heritage Branch is aware that archaeology of Local significance has recently 
been found at the site. You are advised that this finding was not notified to the 
Heritage Council in accordance with S146 of the Heritage Act (which is not suspended 
by the operation of the Major Project consent). However, the Heritage Branch 
understands that the archaeology has been recorded in accordance with the 
archaeological research design and strategy previously reviewed by the Heritage 
Branch with correspondence issued on 13 January 2012. 
 
Thank you for referring this project. Please contact Siobhan Lavelle at the Heritage 
Branch if you have any further queries at this time. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 17/05/2012 
Vincent Sicari 
Manager, Conservation Team 
Heritage Branch 
Office of Environment & Heritage  
AS DELEGATE OF THE NSW HERITAGE COUNCIL 
 


